OUTLET BAY SEWER DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING 10-19-2023

MINUTES

The board of directors of the Outlet Bay Sewer District met on Thursday, October 19, 2023, at the district office.  Present were Chairman Tom Bell, Jeff Stockdale, Justin Bradbury, Fred Simpson and Kristy Pettit.  Also present were Adam Kasner, Ryan Porter, Robert Estey, Fritz Broschet and Kari Davis.

Chairman Bell called the meeting to order at 4:00 p.m.

There being no additions or deletions to the Agenda, it was approved as written.

The minutes of the Budget Hearing, Annual Meeting and September Board Meeting were read and approved.

MAINTENANCE REPORT:

Eagle Subdivision has requested a building location permit sign-off from the district on the 4-plex they are constructing.  The 4-plex does not have a sewer line to it, and nothing can be connected until (1) the DEQ approves our Facilities Use Plan, and, (2) the DEQ approves the existing 8-plex connection.  Kristy made a motion to sign off on the 4-plex building location permit with the stipulation that it will not be connected to the district sewer system until the FUP and the 8-plex and the 4-plex is approved through DEQ.  Justin seconded the motion.  Motion unanimously passed.

Fritz told the board the boarding house plan have been submitted and rejected by DEQ four times now.  The DEQ is requiring two 250-gallon tanks, specifics on the control panel wiring, an emergency procedure manual and an operation and maintenance manual.

Fritz has most of his fall pumping done.  He completed Hill’s Resort pumping and cleaned the screens, and installed a new pump.  Kokanee Park is pumped and he has a few residential tanks to finish.

Irrigation has been drained and flushed.  Fritz had one of the new aerators go down, but was able for fix an old splice and it is back up and running.

We are planning on doing the lagoon leak test this coming spring, pursuant to the mandates of our permit.

Our dumpster at the plant has rusted out.  Fritz had a new one delivered.

The Gumaer mainline extension is proceeding.  All material is on-site and they plan on proceeding this fall. 

Fritz installed two new tanks for the cabins at PLGC, has two for the boarding house ready to install and one on Luby bay Road.

SECRETARY/TREASURER’S REPORT:

The board reviewed the monthly bills.  Jeff made a motion to approve the bills, seconded by Fred.  Motion passed.

The website is almost complete.  We should have it online by next week.  Fred made a motion to publish the website, seconded by Justin.  Motion passed.

The Development Agreement with Eagle Subdivision is awaiting signature and payment.  It will be completed on or before November 1, 2023.

NEW/OLD BUSINESS

Adam Kasner explained to the board that he had completed a discovery dig on the PLGC property that needs a mainline extension.  He has Sewell Engineering working on identifying easements.  A title search found easement 5’ of each property for a 10’ easement, however this needs to be a 20’ easement.  He has notified all neighbors involved.  Sewell prepared a rough list of materials needed and the initial cost estimate is $50,000.

There being no further business to be brought before the meeting, it was adjourned at 5:18 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,



Kari Davis
District Secretary






